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the expiration of a local agency’s 
agreement, the local agency’s right to 
appeal as set forth in § 246.18; and 

(iii) Ensure that the action is not in 
conflict with any existing written 
agreements between the State and the 
local agency. 

(f) Periodic review of local agency 
qualifications. The State agency may 
conduct periodic reviews of the quali-
fications of authorized local agencies 
under its jurisdiction. Based upon the 
results of such reviews the State agen-
cy may make appropriate adjustments 
among the participating local agencies, 
including the disqualification of a local 
agency when the State agency deter-
mines that another local agency can 
operate the Program more effectively 
and efficiently. In conducting such re-
views, the State agency shall consider 
the factors listed in paragraph (e)(2) of 
this section in addition to whatever 
criteria it may develop. The State 
agency shall implement the procedures 
established in paragraph (e)(3) of this 
section when disqualifying a local 
agency. 

[50 FR 6121, Feb. 13, 1985; 50 FR 8098, Feb. 28, 
1985; 65 FR 53527, Sept. 5, 2000; 71 FR 56728, 
Sept. 27, 2006] 

§ 246.6 Agreements with local agen-
cies. 

(a) Signed written agreements. The 
State agency shall enter into a signed 
written agreement with each local 
agency, including subdivisions of the 
State agency, which sets forth the 
local agency’s responsibilities for Pro-
gram operations as prescribed in this 
part. Copies of the agreement shall be 
kept on file at both the State and local 
agencies for purposes of review and 
audit in accordance with §§ 246.19 and 
246.20. Neither the State agency nor the 
local agency has an obligation to renew 
the agreement. The expiration of an 
agreement is not subject to appeal. The 
State agency shall provide local agen-
cies with advance written notice of the 
expiration of an agreement as required 
under §§ 246.5(e)(3)(ii) and 246.18(b)(1). 

(b) Provisions of agreement. The agree-
ment between the State agency and 
each local agency shall ensure that the 
local agency— 

(1) Complies with all the fiscal and 
operational requirements prescribed by 

the State agency pursuant to this part, 
7 CFR part 3016, the debarment and 
suspension requirements of 7 CFR part 
3017, if applicable, the lobbying restric-
tions of 7 CFR part 3018, and FNS 
guidelines and instructions, and pro-
vides on a timely basis to the State 
agency all required information re-
garding fiscal and Program informa-
tion; 

(2) Has a competent professional au-
thority on the staff of the local agency 
and the capabilities necessary to per-
form the certification procedures; 

(3) Makes available appropriate 
health services to participants and in-
forms applicants of the health services 
which are available; 

(4) Prohibits smoking in the space 
used to carry out the WIC Program 
during the time any aspect of WIC 
services are performed; 

(5) Has a plan for continued efforts to 
make health services available to par-
ticipants at the clinic or through writ-
ten agreements with health care pro-
viders when health services are pro-
vided through referral; 

(6) Provides nutrition education serv-
ices, including breastfeeding promotion 
and support, to participants, in compli-
ance with § 246.11 and FNS guidelines 
and instructions; 

(7) Implements a food delivery sys-
tem prescribed by the State agency 
pursuant to § 246.12 and approved by 
FNS; 

(8) Maintains complete, accurate, 
documented and current accounting of 
all Program funds received and ex-
pended; 

(9) Maintains on file and has avail-
able for review, audit, and evaluation 
all criteria used for certification, in-
cluding information on the area served, 
income standards used, and specific 
criteria used to determine nutritional 
risk; and 

(10) Does not discriminate against 
persons on the grounds of race, color, 
national origin, age, sex or handicap; 
and compiles data, maintains records 
and submits reports as required to per-
mit effective enforcement of the non-
discrimination laws. 

(c) Indian agencies. Each Indian State 
agency shall ensure that all local agen-
cies under its jurisdiction serve pri-
marily Indian populations. 
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(d) Health and human service agencies. 
When a health agency and a human 
service agency comprise the local agen-
cy, both agencies shall together meet 
all the requirements of this part and 
shall enter into a written agreement 
which outlines all Program responsibil-
ities of each agency. The agreement 
shall be approved by the State agency 
during the application process and 
shall be on file at both the State and 
local agency. No Program funds shall 
be used to reimburse the health agency 
for the health services provided. How-
ever, costs of certification borne by the 
health agency may be reimbursed. 

(e) Health or human service agencies 
and private physicians. When a health or 
human service agency and private phy-
sician(s) comprise the local agency, all 
parties shall together meet all of the 
requirements of this part and shall 
enter into a written agreement which 
outlines the inter-related Program re-
sponsibilities between the physician(s) 
and the local agency. The agreement 
shall be approved by the State agency 
during the application process and 
shall be on file at both agencies. The 
local agency shall advise the State 
agency on its application of the 
name(s) and address(es) of the private 
physician(s) participating and obtain 
State agency approval of the written 
agreement. A competent professional 
authority on the staff of the health or 
human service agency shall be respon-
sible for the certification of partici-
pants. No Program funds shall be used 
to reimburse the private physician(s) 
for the health services provided. How-
ever, costs of certification data pro-
vided by the physician(s) may be reim-
bursed. 

(f) Outreach/Certification In Hospitals. 
The State agency shall ensure that 
each local agency operating the pro-
gram within a hospital and/or that has 
a cooperative arrangement with a hos-
pital: 

(1) Advises potentially eligible indi-
viduals that receive inpatient or out-
patient prenatal, maternity, or 
postpartum services, or that accom-
pany a child under the age of 5 who re-
ceives well-child services, of the avail-
ability of program services; and 

(2) To the extent feasible, provides an 
opportunity for individuals who may be 

eligible to be certified within the hos-
pital for participation in the WIC Pro-
gram. 

[50 FR 6121, Feb. 13, 1985, as amended at 59 
FR 11500, Mar. 11, 1994; 63 FR 63974, Nov. 18, 
1998; 76 FR 59889, Sept. 28, 2011] 

Subpart C—Participant Eligibility 
§ 246.7 Certification of participants. 

(a) Integration with health services. To 
lend administrative efficiency and par-
ticipant convenience to the certifi-
cation process, whenever possible, Pro-
gram intake procedures shall be com-
bined with intake procedures for other 
health programs or services adminis-
tered by the State and local agencies. 
Such merging may include verification 
procedures, certification interviews, 
and income computations. Local agen-
cies shall maintain and make available 
for distribution to all pregnant, 
postpartum, and breastfeeding women 
and to parents or caretakers of infants 
and children applying for and partici-
pating in the Program a list of local re-
sources for drug and other harmful sub-
stance abuse counseling and treatment. 

(b) Program referral and access. State 
and local agencies shall provide WIC 
Program applicants and participants or 
their designated proxies with informa-
tion on other health-related and public 
assistance programs, and when appro-
priate, shall refer applicants and par-
ticipants to such programs. 

(1) The State agency shall provide 
each local WIC agency with materials 
showing the maximum income limits, 
according to family size, applicable to 
pregnant women, infants, and children 
up to age 5 under the medical assist-
ance program established under Title 
XIX of the Social Security Act (in this 
section, referred to as the ‘‘Medicaid 
Program’’). The local agency shall, in 
turn, provide to adult individuals ap-
plying or reapplying for the WIC Pro-
gram for themselves or on behalf of 
others, written information about the 
Medicaid Program. If such individuals 
are not currently participating in Med-
icaid but appear to have family income 
below the applicable maximum income 
limits for the program, the local agen-
cy shall also refer these individuals to 
Medicaid, including the referral of in-
fants and children to the appropriate 
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